
  

 
 
 
 
     
     
 
     
          November 2008 
 
 
Dear Nature Camp Family & Friends, 
 
 We have successfully concluded our capital campaign launched in 2006 which 
raised more than $620,000 in pledges. Your support has been unparalleled and has made it  
possible to replace Nature Camp’s dated plumbing and electrical systems and make a number of other 
improvements to our well-loved Camp. Your generosity is a testament to the impact this place has had 
on its alumni and friends and will continue to play in the coming years.   
 The overwhelming number of people who have given to Camp not only through the campaign 
but also through scholarship donations and volunteer events has allowed the Nature Camp  
Foundation to grow from a dues-based definition of “membership” to a broader and 
more inclusive system that better recognizes multiple supporters and means of  
participation. For example, all individuals who make a financial gift at any level or volunteer for part 
of a service weekend in a given year will continue to be gratefully acknowledged in NCF’s annual 
Honor Roll of Donors and will be considered “members” for issues like voting for NCF offices.  We 
have graduated to a system that will ultimately allow us to reach out to more people in the Nature 
Camp community and better recognize their gifts of time and money. 
 
 But why should we keep giving now that the campaign has ended? 
 
 Like the colleges and universities, churches, and civic organizations that send you financial  
appeals, Nature Camp relies on your support to meet the needs – including camper scholarships,  
educational and facilities enhancement, and maintenance – that are simply not covered by the campers’ 
tuition.  Since 2007 (when Nature Camp ownership legally transferred from the Virginia 
Federation of Garden Clubs), the Nature Camp community has become the primary 
source for Nature Camp’s needs.  While acknowledging that the economy may curtail your  
philanthropic goals at this time, we ask you to keep Nature Camp in mind as you consider your  
year-end donations.   With your continued support, we can fulfill our vision that Nature Camp remains 
a profoundly positive and formative experience for young people. Thank you for that support! 
 
Gratefully, 

 
 
 
 

Latham Schweitzer, Nature Camp Foundation Development Chair 
 
If you would like to donate, please feel free to us the annual fund donation form found at 
the end of the Afterglow and the enclosed return envelope. 
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The Afterglow 
The Newsletter of the Nature Camp Foundation in  

Support of Nature Camp 

Annual Membership Meeting of the NCF 
 The annual open meeting for the Nature Camp Foundation was held at Nature Camp in conjunction 
with the fall service weekend, on Saturday, September 20, in the LS Building after lunch. Present were 
several dozen members together with all the board members who could make it. Powell Hutton, President, 
called the meeting to order. Flip Coulling delivered the report on the state of camp, including the good 
news that 328 campers had attended the four youth sessions, more than in any of the past nine years.   
 Chuck Story gave the treasurer’s report, noting that pledges of capital campaign support had exceeded 
the cost of completed renovations. However, since the third year of pledges had not yet been received, the 
foundation has taken out $30,000 in short term loans to cover construction bills. We expect to pay off this 
loan by the end of the year as further pledges are realized. Fund raising will now be conducted annually 
through donations rather than dues in order to raise the funds needed each year.  
 Jim Brooks reported on the success of construction, highlighting that it could not have been possible 
without the role played by Charlie Truxell, the caretaker, saving camp much time and money. Mike Meads, 
Volunteer Coordinator, explained the how and why of the recent survey to identify the time and talent 
volunteers could bring.  Nell Fredericksen described new bulk mailing processes that require certification of 
mailing list accuracy before each bulk mailing, a cumbersome but necessary new postal requirement.  
Campbell Tuskey Hutton covered the election process underway this fall for elected and appointed 
members to the board.  The meeting adjourned by 2 o’clock.  
 -- Powell Hutton, President 
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Greetings from the Board of Nature Camp, Incorporated!   
 It has been a successful year at Nature Camp, as described by Flip Coulling in the September 2008 
edition of the Afterglow.  The Board just conducted a face to face meeting on November 1st in Raphine, VA at the 
lovely home of Paul Cabe and Leigh Ann Beavers.  
 While the Nature Camp Foundation is an organization composed of Camp alums, family members and 
other well-wishers of Camp, dedicated to long term support for Camp and its goals, NCI has the job of day-to-
day operations for Camp.  We discuss things such as facility maintenance (made much simpler by the 
infrastructure upgrades of this past year), insurance requirements, scholarship planning, camp session dates and 
marketing plans for Camp.  There is always work to be done, plans to be made, but we are fortunate to have 
talented, dedicated folks working for the success of Camp, and we are pleased to report that things are going well.   
 One pressing need was identified during our recent meeting.  Nature Camp’s truck is in need of 
replacement before the snow flies this winter (yes, it snows quite a bit in the valley between Mine and 
McClung).  We’re hoping someone out there has a used truck they would like to donate to Camp.  It needs to be 
a full-size pickup with a full-size bed and 4-wheel drive.  If you have a truck that might fill the bill, please contact 
Flip or Charlie as soon as you can.  
  We wanted to let members of the Nature Camp community know that the Camp site and facilities may 
be available throughout the off-season, for a nominal fee, for uses such as weddings and receptions, science class 
field exploration, and meetings of environmental organizations.  Keep Camp's resources in mind and contact 
Director Flip Coulling with questions or requests. 
 

The members of the Nature Camp, Inc. (NCI) Board are listed elsewhere in this edition.  
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Tons of Shingles 
 We had a very successful service weekend September 18-21, 2008. We had three major projects and 
were able to complete all three, as well as a number of smaller projects. We painted the walls and ceiling 
inside the coed counselors room, we re-roofed a section of the LS, and we rebuilt the berm behind the 
infirmary. 
 We removed the old shingles, felt, and rotten wood from the kitchen and cooks’ room of the LS and 
replaced them. We knew that we couldn’t re-roof the entire LS in a three-day weekend, so we just 
chose the section of the roof that was the most worn. We will continue with another section of the LS 
roof in May 2009 and finish the LS roof in September 2009. 
 Several weeks before, there had been a big rain storm at camp. The water was coming off McClung 
Mountain so fast that it jumped the berm that we had built behind the infirmary in November 1999. The 
water was running near the foundation and starting to erode the dirt and rock near the lower back  
corner of the building. Charlie hired a local backhoe operator to use his backhoe during the storm to 
widen the ditch on the mountain side of the berm, so the rainwater wouldn’t undercut the footing of the 
building. If the footing had been undercut and dropped several inches, we would have had a big mess. 
During service weekend we removed a lot of the rock that remained in the ditch, spread new landscape 
fabric to retard future erosion, built the berm higher, and covered the landscape fabric with local stone 
riprap. The ditch is now about twice as wide as it was before and hopefully will accommodate the next 
big rain. 
 There were a number of other projects that were accomplished. Most of those involved repairing 
screens and screen doors and encasing the wiring in the chapel inside conduit. 
 Of the 68 folks who attended, twelve had never been to a previous service weekend, ten folks were 
on staff this past summer, and five were campers this past summer. 
 Chuck was chief cook and bottle washer with help from many others. The meals were, as usual, just 
fantastic. We sang in the LS after dinner on Friday and Saturday. We danced the Salty Dog Rag, a circle 
mixer, and a contra dance on Saturday evening.  
 The hero awards go to Doug, Peter, Leslie, Matthew, Amber, Flip, and Ellis for arriving at camp on 
Thursday, September 18th to remove the shingles from the roof of the LS. The original shingles that 
were installed in 1952 were still on the roof. Some 20 years or so ago, the caretaker had installed new 
roofing felt and shingles over the old felt and shingles. I figure these folks removed between three and 
four tons of old shingles and felt in about five hours. Charlie had arranged for a dump truck to be there 
to receive the old shingles. 
 Amy K Gonzales has invited you to look at her photos from the weekend. She has them posted at 
the following website: http://www.kodakgallery.com/I.jsp?c=x44a7h7.1ldjm0kb&x=0&y=-ena71u&localeid 

      
 -- Jim Brooks, Chair, Service Committee 
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The *Other* Election 
 By chance (honest!) this issue of the Afterglow is being compiled on the national Election Day. But 
there is another election in November of importance to our beloved bit of the world: that of Vice-
President for the Nature Camp Foundation. All members in good standing should have received ballots by 
the end of October, and we hope you will return them within the month. Results will be posted on the 
web site in early December. 

In Other Breaking News..... 
 Jill Stein Tietjen's new book "Her Story: A Timeline of the Women Who Changed America" (Harper 
Collins 2008) features over 850 women in U.S. history from 1587 to 2007.  The vivid, visual timeline is  
getting rave reviews from readers (www.herstoryatimeline.com) and the Tattered Cover book signing can 
be viewed on C-SPAN2/Book TV.......Phyllis Klein Appler tells us that she attended the national  
convention of the Federation of Women’s Clubs in Chicago, and is still teaching high school biology. 
 

William Keeton Honored 
 Dr. William Keeton (“Bill” at the time) attended Nature Camp during its early years at Lake  
Sherando, and subsequently married fellow-camper Barbara Orcutt (Bobbi). Their three children, now 
Nancy Keeton Pereira, Bill Keeton Jr., and Lynn Keeton Gamwell, were also campers, and Bill Sr.’s 
mother Doris Keeton was a long-time supporter of the NCF. Bill went on to become a respected  
biologist and professor at Cornell University, researching the homing devices of pigeons and writing what is 
still one of the most popular textbooks in biology. We are proud to announce that a new residence for 
upperclass students at Cornell has been named the William Keeton House. Ann Shumate, another  
Sherando camper who spent many years at Cornell herself, reports that a flock of homing pigeons was  
released as part of the dedication ceremony. 

Attention Richmond Shoppers! 

 Thanks to all the Richmond area Ukrops Grocery Store shoppers who submitted their Golden 
Gift Certificates. Your receipts totaled over $300 for the Nature Camp Foundation! 
 For those of you who don’t know, the Nature Camp Foundation was approved as a participating 
non-profit organization in Ukrop’s Golden Gift program. Here’s how it worked, if you used your Ukrop’s 
Valued Customer card between February 4th and March 29th, 2008, your purchases were totaled (as 
“points”) on your card account and mailed to your home in the form of a “Golden Gift certificate” in May. 
Many members of the Richmond area Nature Camp community mailed their receipts to me. We  
collected, tallied, and submitted those certificates to Ukrops, which translated to a cash donation for  
Nature Camp!  The Nature Camp Foundation plans to participate in the 2009 Golden Gift program. So, 
what does that mean for you? 
 Only purchases made with the “Valued Customer cards” at Ukrops stores during the designated 
shopping period will be eligible. I am told by Ukrops that the shopping period will begin in February and 
end in March. The specific dates have not been published yet. Details will follow as more information  
becomes available. So, if you have a chance this winter, do a little shopping at Ukrops while helping Nature 
Camp at the same time!  
 A special thanks to Sarah Van Auken Hulcher, who suggested that the Nature Camp Foundation 
would be a good candidate to participate in this program. Thanks again for your support! 
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Donors to the Campaign for Nature Camp 
 

These giving circles reflect the total value of pledges and gifts made to The Campaign for Nature Camp.  These  
generous donations, plus the fundraisers held in 2007, have brought the campaign total to more than $620,000!   
Tremendous thanks to all these supporters. 

 
John Powell 
Jill Stein Tietjen  
Twentieth Century Merchants Fund 
 
 
Peggy Layne  
Jim Lowry  
Julie Moore 
Bill and Linda Pinkham  
Charles Thornton  
Lorna Wass 
 
 
 
Hunting Creek Garden Club 
Mary Jane Layne in honor of Margaret E. Layne 
Terry Richardson  
Paul Schwobel in memory of Wilbur P. Schwobel  
 
 
Peter and Leslie Mehring 
Walter Mehring 
Rivanna Garden Club 
Mary Schweitzer 

Big Mary’s Creek Guardians ($20,000 or more):  
Anonymous 
The Chilton Family 
Sidney and Mary Coulling  
 
Buttermilk Springs Benefactors ($10,000 - $19,999):   
Anonymous   
Anonymous  
Robert and Cynthia Brashear  
Bill and Susan Cale 
Rick and Amy Wingfield Clark  
Amy Kasdorf Gonzalez in memory of Frank and Frances Kasdorf 
Ken and Ginger Karb  
 
Table Rock Patrons ($5000 - $9999):  
Anonymous  
Abigail Cutter  
Joyce Bly Fletcher in Memory of Margaret Campbell Bly 
Brent and Becky Heath 
 
Whetstone Ridge Sponsors ($2500 - $4999):  
Bama Works Fund of the Charlottesville Area Community Fund 
Fords Colony Garden Club 
Harrison and Terry Fridley 
Church and Campbell Tuskey Hutton 

Powell & Joanne Hutton  
LaTienda.com 
Kent and Ann Massie 
Sara McMahon 
 
McClung Mountain Club ($1000 - $2499):  
David and Jane Abbott  
Clay and Elizabeth Long Adams 
Eleanor Adams 
Paul and Monica Adams 
Augusta Bird Club in memory of Patricia Kluchesky-Larner 
Chuck Bailey 
Ed and Kay Bain 
Andy and Anne Rottenborn Balto 
Lynn Woltz Bernard 
Dr. and Mrs. Walter Blankenbaker 
Carla Bracalente 
Emedio and Carole Bracalente 
The Brandt Foundation 
Jim and Dot Brooks  
Anne Judkins Campbell 
Canterbury Garden Club 
Mark and Latham Schweitzer Coates 
Seth and Liza Bush Coffman 
Joy Costello 
Fords Colony Garden Club 
Anne and Jeff Dalke 
Dolley Madison Garden Club 
Katie Hoffman Doman 
Steve Fisher 
Jack and Judy Ann Fray 
Todd and Nell Jefferson Fredericksen  
Mitchell Fridley 
Michael Gallahue and Marcia Invernizzi 
Polly Garbee 
Garden Club of Virginia 
Eric and Joyce Geilker 
General Electric 
Mario P. Grasso II and Gail Grasso 
Chris Harris 
Mason and Brooke Hearn 
Hudson Heatley 
 

Roger & Darlene Simpson  
Robert and Amelia Van Gundy 
Bud and Murr Wieboldt  
 
 
 
Patsy Irby Hunt in memory of Joe Irby Sr. 
Paul “Church” and Evelyn Hutton  
Nell Hamlin Jefferson  
Cliff & Alec Lawson 
Anne Lewis Leyden 
Doug and Sara Ann Lindsey 
Little Garden Club of Winchester 
Elisabeth Looney in memory of Jim Looney & in honor of Emily Gotwal 
Lynchburg Garden Club 
Alice Neale Moger Marotti and Esther Moger Stokes in memory of   
 Marguerite Neale Moger 
James Mays in honor of Abigail Simon 
Wilson McClung 
Shirley Napps 
Nottingham Garden Club 
Kathy O’Keeffe 
Barbara Ohmsen 
Tom and Suzy Oliver 
Caroline Parlett in memory of Ann and Lysle Parlett 
Robert and Jeanne Partridge 
Judy Riley Raymer 
Richmond Area Council of Garden Clubs 
Jenny Banner Rone 
Lisa Rossbacher 
Bridget Rotche 
Art and Kathy Rottenborn 
Ben and Laura Rottenborn 
Connie Sancetta  
Helen Sanders 
Friedrich Schilling 
L. Clifford Schroeder 
Elizabeth P. Scott 
Lenore Wagner Smith  
J. Kirk and Virginia Snell 
Carter Still Sonders 
Dr. and Mrs. George Sproul 
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Ann Henry 
Franz Hespenheide 
Henry Hespenheide 
Tom and Margaret Hicks 
Nancy Hillmer  
Hillside Garden Club in memory of Frances Dirom 
Linda Hitt in honor of Jennifer Crosby 
Brian and Tatiana Hudson 
 
South River Supporters ($1 - $999):   
Betsy Agelasto 
Albemarle Garden Club 
Neill H. Alford, III 
Anonymous in honor of the wedding of Sara McMahon & Forrest Parsons 
Anonymous 
Anonymous 
Anonymous 
Charles and Anne Andersen  
Robert and Emily Anderson 
Phyllis Kline Appler 
Evan and Buddy Atkins 
Jane Forbush Bailey 
Elizabeth Bain 
Matt Bain 
Betsy Delicate Bangley 
Carolyn Barber 
George and Audrey Barlow 
Suzanne Brown 
Elizabeth Brownrigg 
Evan Bruno 
Ted and Carrie Budd 
Jim and Kathleen Bush 
Tyler Butler 
Thomas and Patricia Cabe  
Gillie Campbell 
Brenda Quick Caricofe 
Christopher and Jeanne Carter 
DeWitt L. Casler 
Josephine Casler 
Betty Lou Chaika 
Randolph and Beth Chambers 
Charlottesville Garden Club in Honor of Randy Ouzts 
Matt Chidley 
Rick Chittum 
Donna Clausen 
Jesse Cleary 
Nathaniel Clement 
Stephanie Clement 
Josie and Megan Collier 
Rosemary Connelly 
Imogene Covington 
T. Peyton and Carol B. Coyner 
Ed and Marlys Craun 
Margaret Craun 
Jen Creasy 
Richard and Susan Creasy 
Thomas and Constance Crute 
Mike and Cathy Cunningham 
John B. Curry II 
Sandra M. Curry 
David and Janice Curtin 
Sam Dalke 
Will Damron  
Paul Dana 
Arthur and Nancy Davenport 
Rich and Leslie Day  
Ronald and Kathryn Denny 
Dale and Frances Dickerson 
Tom and Marguerite Dierauf 
Eugenia and John Diller 
John Diller 
Dominion Foundation 
Bruce Dorries 
Thomas and Mary Beth Doughty 
Robert H. Downer, Jr. 
Linda Charlton Drain 
Emily Dunn 
Fay Dutton 
Peter and Mary Eades 

Betty Austin Stephens 
Chuck Story  
Jerry Trammell & Katherine Hoffman 
Barry and Lynn Trott 
Wal-Mart Stores, Inc. 
Valerie Weiss 
Williamsburg Garden Club 
 
 
 
Amy Beaird 
Thomas and Diana Beam 
Mildred Beecher 
Benevolink Foundation 
Charlie and Angie Beverage 
Beverley Garden Club 
Blue Ridge Garden Club 
Janet Bogue 
Kim Boling 
Tom and Margret Bomar 
Rebecca Bostick 
Kenneth Bowman 
Boxwood Garden Club of Charlottesville 
Boxwood Garden Club of Richmond 
Sarah Brandt 
Kat Bronson 
Sally Guy Brown 
Humes and Barbara Franklin 
Tripp and Jean Franklin 
Cary Fridley 
Vic and Judith Funderburk 
Thomas and Carolyn Futrell 
John and Susan Gainer 
Garden Club of Alexandria 
Garden Study Club of Loudoun 
David and Marcia Geiger 
George and Carol Gill 
John Gilmour and Ann Kendricks 
Ginter Park Garden Club in Memory of Ruth Frazier and Zaida Lanier 
Ned Gladstone 
Mary Bruce Glaize 
Elizabeth S. Goodloe 
Patricia Goodson 
Governor's Land Garden Club 
Great Neck Meadows Garden Club 
Jefferson, Chrissy, and Dorothy Green 
Sandra Greene 
Phillip and Carolyn Griffin 
Steve Grist 
Hubert and Suzanne Hall 
Catherine Currin Hammond 
J. Brown Hanger 
William and Karen Hanna 
Hanover Herb Guild 
Hanover Towne Garden Club 
Valerie Hardy and Booth Hardy 
Kathy Harris 
Cliffe and Elizabeth Harris 
Peyton and Millie Hatcher 
Beth Heaton 
Robin, Patsy and Holland Hersey 
Erich Hespenheide 
Mary Heuchert 
Bob and Carol Hiett 
Highland Springs Garden Club 
Richard and Carole Hill 
Hilliard Park Garden Club 
David and Teri Hindman 
Mr. and Mrs. A. L. Hoffman 
Daniel and Cynthia Hoffman 
Hollister, Inc. 
William and Lucy Homiller 
Constance Horner 
Laura Houghland 
Genie Feagans Howell 
Harry Howell 
Will and Sarah Van Auken Hulcher 
Geneva Hunt 
Carlin Hunter 
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Raymond Eavers  
Jenny Edenborn 
Emma Edmunds 
Sam and Mary Eggleston 
Thomas and Mary Lee Epps 
Bruce and Peggy Ericksen in Memory of Frances Martin 
Kevin Fergusson 
The Fiehler Family 
Wyatt Figg 
Forest and Helen Fletcher 
Florence Hawkins Interiors 
Jack Forbes, Crawford Forbes, and Madge Forbes Koch 
Kent and Ellen Ford 
Forest Heights Garden Club 
John Forrest 
Claire Forsyth 
Betsy Foster 
Elizabeth Frank 
Leanora S. Johnson 
Barry and Blair Jones 
Freeman Jones 
Robert Kash 
Barbara Orcutt Keeton in memory of William T. Keeton 
Nancy Keeton 
John and Beverley Kincaid 
Kingspoint Garden Club 
Paula Klann  
John Knapp 
Rita M. Ko 
Janice Konier 
Frank and Nancy Kruszyna 
John and Carolyn Lacy 
Stephanie Lape 
Blair Larsen 
Jeanette Lawler 
Steven Lawrence 
Byrd Leavell, Jr. 
Arlene Leavitt 
Matthew Lee 
Ray and Mary Legge 
Jason and Whitney Jackson Levin 
Ann Lewis 
Linda Lightsey 
R. and Carroll Lisle 
Jim and Latane Long 
Virginia B. Long  
Nancy Lowry 
Jay Lucas 
J. Christopher Ludwig 
Michael Anne Lynn 
Stephen and Travis Lynn 
Madison Garden Club 
Mary Mann 
Martha Manson 
John and Cheryl Marbury 
Chris Marthinson 
Master Gardeners of Northern Virginia in honor of Joanne Hutton 
Nevin and Ann Marie Matthews 
Maxwell Garden Club 
Anna Baldwin May 
May Farm Garden Club 
Bill and Barbara McClung 
McClure Furniture LLC 
Nancy Lee McConnell 
Zia Howell McConnell 
Frank and Jane McDonald 
Randolph and Cary McGann 
Liam McMahon  
Judith Sydnor McNeel 
Margaret Meador 
Michael Meads 
Merck and Co., Inc. 
Donald and Margarita Messersmith 
Theta Miller 
Stephan and Lisa Milo 
Mr. and Mrs. F. Breckinridge Montague 
Roy Moon in memory of Gladys DeWitt Moon 
Luella H. Morgan 
John and Crickett Morris 
Rachel Cross Morris 

Mr. and Mrs. Robert Hurst, Jr. 
Mr. & Mrs. Richard Huttinger 
Church and Campbell Tuskey Hutton in honor of the wedding of Sara 
 McMahon & Forrest Parsons 
Hamp and Judy Hylton 
John and Diane Hynes 
Carl and Susan Ingebretsen 
Katie Ingebretsen 
John Ingram 
Patricia Jacob 
Len and Jan Jarrard 
Betty Jefferson 
Jefferson Chapter, Virginia Native Plant Society 
Mary Evelyn Jefferson in honor of the Todd & Nell Fredericksen Family 
John Clayton Chapter, Virginia Native Plant Society 
Annette John 
Douglas and Wendy John 
Carmelia Neville 
David and Kajsa Nicholas 
Frank Nolan 
Northam Garden Club 
Brian Norton 
Tim and Vicki O’Dell 
Sky Larsen O’Ravitz 
Martin and Lisa Ogle 
Old Ivy Garden Club in honor of Floyd Cox 
Libbey and Alex Oliver in honor of Grace Saunders and Sam Schultz 
Ginny Bowen Olson 
Albert and Jacquelyn Orgain 
Grover Otland 
Oxford Garden Club 
J.E. and Jan Painter 
Paragon Business Solutions 
David and Lesley Parker 
Megan Partridge 
Charles and Susan Pauley 
Matt and Mary Raine Paxton 
Jennifer Payne  
Petersburg Garden Club 
John and Karen Peterson 
Molsie Petty 
Pfizer Foundation 
Phillip Morris USA 
Piedmont Group Sierra Club 
Jeanette Piedmont in honor of the wedding of Sara McMahon  
 & Forrest Parsons 
Jerry Polizzi 
Bill and Betty Pollard 
Jamie Pollard 
Terry Pomeroy 
Gerald Pottern & Sharon Spangler 
Stephen and Jane Powell  
Madeline Preston 
Lewis Price 
Laura Privalle  
Prudential Foundation 
Mark and Megan Pugh 
Queens Lake Garden Club 
Michael and Carolyn Quinn 
Rapid Ann Garden Club 
Kathy Ravenhorst-Adams 
Red Hill Garden Club 
Kathleen Reed 
Lauren Richards 
Britt and Anne Richardson 
Katherine Richardson  
Richmond Area Council of Garden Clubs 
Beth Richwine 
Charles and Margaret Ricketts 
Karen Ridings 
Allie and Sarah Robinson 
Audrey Robinson in honor of Allie and Sarah Robinson 
The Robusto Family 
Virginia Rocen 
Rockbridge Area Community Foundation 
Rose Cliff Garden Club 
Steve and Heather Rottenborn 
Barbara Rosholdt 
Robert Ross 
Alfred and Em Rusch 
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Scholarship Sponsors for Summer 2008 
Many thanks to the following organizations, which provided financial assistance to some of this summer’s campers.  These generous 
garden clubs, bird clubs, foundations, and other organizations offered partial and full scholarships to help light the spark for a lifetime of 
commitment to the environment.  Thank you! 
 
Albemarle Garden Club 
Ashland Garden Club 
Augusta Bird Club 
BAMA Works Fund of the Charlottesville Area  
 Community Fund  
Blue Ridge District, VFGC 
Blue Ridge Garden Club  
Buck Mountain Garden Club 
Charlottesville Garden Club 
Dogwood Garden Club 
Ellen Ford 
Fauquier and Loudoun Garden Club 
Ford's Colony Garden Club 
Fredericksburg Area Council of Garden Clubs 
Garden Club of Gloucester  
Garden Club of Mathews County 
Garden Study Club of Loudoun 
Glen Burnie Garden Club 
Goochland Garden Club 
Green Hills Garden Club 

Green Meadow Point Garden Club 
Hampton Roads Garden Club 
Holly Society of America, Colonial Virginia 
Chapter 
Hunting Creek Garden Club 
Indian Draft Farm 
James River Garden Club  
Kingsmill Garden Club  
Leesburg Garden Club 
Lexington Garden Club 
Little Garden Club of Winchester  
Middleburg Garden Club 
Midlothian Garden Club 
Mount Jackson Garden Club 
Nelson County Garden Club 
Petersburg Garden Club 
Piedmont Garden Club 
Portsmouth Area Council of Garden Clubs 
Princess Anne Garden Club 

Witt and Jane Morriss in honor of Katie Weller 
Ann and Brian Murchison 
J.J. and Elizabeth Murray 
Aaron and Rachel Curry Neckowitz 
Craig Negaard 
Jenny, Lori, and Cindy Nelson 
Ben Neumeyer 
Camille Neville 
Roger Shultz and Beth Scharlop  
Arthur and Bette Mae Schintzel 
Noel Schweitzer 
Paul, De’Onne and Cary Scott 
Christine Scully 
Larry and Rossi Selzer 
Iris Sheppard 
W. Cullen Sherwood 
Alan and Adele Shotwell 
Ann Showalter 
Rick Showalter 
John and Kelly Shuptrine 
Elizabeth Sibold 
Grant Simmons 
Linda Simon 
Adelaide Simpson 
Sleepy Hollow Garden Club 
Robert and Donna Smith 
Stephen and Martha Smith 
Donald and Sheila Snapp 
George Chip Snead 
Ellis Squires 
Holly Gribble Stein 
Mr. and Mrs. Bruce Stephen in memory of Gladys Moon 
Sterling Point Garden Club 
Peter and Lynne Still 
Betsy Stinson 
Esther Moger Stokes 
Stonehenge Garden Club 
David V. Strider, Jr. 
Dorothy Sullenberger 
Randy and Ann Sutliff in honor of the marriage of Sarah McMahon  
 & Forrest Parsons 
Francis and Sue Terminella 
Thomas Jefferson Garden Club 
Harriet Shackelford Thomas 
Timothy and Edith Thomas 
Mary and Wayt Timberlake 
Bradley and Deana Tipler 
Toano Garden Club 
Wendy Tonker and May Alexander 
Town & Country Garden Club 
Kathy Townsend 
Alfred Traverse in memory of Charles Thornton 
Mary Catherine Upton 
Valley Crane and Rigging 

Leslie Sachlis 
Karen Hespenheide Sanderlin 
Doug and Judy Sanford 
Juliet Sanford 
Albert and Anne Santorelli 
Grace Saunders in honor of Libbey Hodges Oliver 
Cathy and Ross Scaife 
The Valley of Virginia Herb Guild 
Peter and Susan Van Acker 
Anne Van Auken 
John Van Auken 
Tyson and Dorothy Van Auken 
Nathan Van Hooser 
Jacques Van Montfrans and Elizabeth Wilkins 
Jane VanDenburgh 
Virginia Beach Garden Club 
Virginia Federation of Garden Clubs, Inc. 
Joan Vogel 
Lucille Vogel 
Carol Vonada in memory of Charles Thornton 
Wachovia Foundation   
Gary and Jean Wade 
Ann Wallinger  
Bruce and Rosemary Wallinger 
Stewart and Donna Ware 
Heather Partridge Warley 
Barry and Susan Wass 
Gerry Wass 
Bill Way 
Evelyn Way 
Waynesboro Game and Fish Protection Association 
Waynesboro Garden Club  
Don and Polly Weaver 
Ruth N. Weaver 
Rick and Judy Webb 
Katie Weller 
Mr. and Mrs. William L. Wellons 
Susan Werner 
Kevin Wheeler 
Sarah and Betsy Wheeler 
Tom and Ali Wieboldt 
Spencer and Courtney Wiegard 
William and Elizabeth Wilkerson 
Gordon and Tony Willis 
Jere Willis III 
Cynthia Wilson 
William and Langhorne Wilson 
Alan and Emily Wingfield 
Philip and Ellen Winter 
S. Wolen in memory of Charles Thornton 
David Wolfe 
Laurice and Anne Wood 
Tom & Carol Zimorski  

Rappahannock County Garden Club 
Richmond Council of Garden Clubs 
Rivanna Garden Club 
Rockbridge Area Community Foundation 
Southside Garden Club 
Spotswood Garden Club 
Sunshine Lady Foundation 
Tidewater District, VFGC 
Tuckahoe Garden Club of Westhampton 
Virginia Beach Garden Club 
Virginia Federation of Garden Clubs 
Virginia Native Plant Society, Fredericksburg 
Area Chapter 
Virginia Native Plant Society, John Clayton 
Chapter 
Warm Springs Valley Garden Club 
Westmoreland Garden Club 
Williamsburg Bird Club 
Williamsburg Garden Club 
Winchester-Clarke Garden Club 
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The 2009 Annual Fund for Nature Camp 
Name of Donor(s) or Family as you would like it to appear in the Honor Roll: 

_______________________________________________________________________________   

Address:      

_______________________________________________________________________________

_______________________________________________________________________________   

Phone __________________________________ Email:  __________________________________  

 

My enclosed check, made payable to the Nature Camp Foundation, places me in this giving club:    
______$1 - $99:  Foundation Friends   ______$100 - $249:  Reveille Circle 
______$250 - $499:  Reeves Guild   ______$500 or more:  Schilling Society 
 

Thank you for supporting Nature Camp! 
 

Please mail this form and your gift to Chuck Story, NCF Treasurer, PO Box 3091, Lynchburg, VA 24503. 
The Nature Camp Foundation is a non-profit, 501(c)(3) organization; your gift is tax-deductible. 

The Nature Camp Foundation can be 
contacted via mail to: 
PO Box 3091,  Lynchburg, VA 24503 


